
Chavez High School 
Site Decision Making Committee 

September 21, 2020 
Name In 

Attendance 
Not In 

Attendance 
Name In 

Attendance 
Not In 

Attendance 

Luis Landa X  Claudia San Roman X  

Paulette Crawford X  Christina Saldivar X  

Courtney Bensch X  Veronica Williams X  

Lupe Eureste X  Ruth DeLuna  X 

Rebecca Ingle X  Chijuana Cooper X  

Claudia Castillo X  Adrian Izaguirre X  

Joseph Cordova X  Sara Cronin  X 

Ryan DeMars X  Julie Vazquez  X 

Jordache Oliver X     

 

Meeting Minutes 

Welcome 

• We took role and introduced the new members to the team 

Focus for the year 

• Our campus is a 77, a high C….three points away from a B rating. We will carry the 

same rating as we did this past year. 

• We went over the current scores of our STAAR tests in each area. 

• We need improvement in our STAAR scores across the board and closing the gaps in 

different sub pops and areas. 

• We discussed our reading scores and how we have several of students that need some 

type of reading intervention. About 50-75 percent of our students need reading 

intervention on some type of level.  

School Improvement Plan 

• We went over a one pager of our SIP….discussing our goals and focus for the year 

• Dr. Landa went into details about our scores and how and why we have the goals we 

have for our SIP this year. We looked at a three year graph of all of our STAAR data to 

compare over the last three years. There is a downward trend in biology and ELA 1. 

There has been a roller coaster for ELA II. US History has had a continuous upward 

growth 

• We are aiming to increase ELA I and ELA II by 15%. We are going to aim to increase 

Alg 1 by 15% as well.  

• Attendance-we increased by 3.6% which is a huge change in the positive direction. Each 

percentage point is equal to about 100 thousand dollars…so this is great! We made a 

big jump here for this and we are going to aim to go even higher this year! 

• Discipline- aiming to reduce our discipline data with suspensions in our SPED 

populations especially within the African American students. The district wants us to 

address this problem as well, which is great because our plan is aligned with the district. 



• Parent Involvement- we want to continue to increase this, even though we have made 

good gains in this in the past year and try to get an alumni group 

• We need to work with all of our special pops, ELL, SPED, and 504  

• We are also looking at bringing up our CCMR score which includes lots of different 

areas, including TSI readiness (we missed this by 4 students last year) as well as 

increasing CP and DP diplomas 

• Increase participation on all exit level tests 

• Increase enlistment in the military is also a part of CCMR- we discussed this. Although 

we support the military branches wholeheartedly...it was suggested that recruitment will 

need to go through the ROTC and the lobo den this year….making it a bit more 

streamlined. 

• There was a concern about the recruitment process being on campus brought up by a 

member of the SDMC. It was seconded about the recruitment having to go through 

ROTC and the lobo den and how that is a great idea…so we will be doing that. 

• We talked about pulling this from the SDMC goals and what that would look like….or not 

necessarily pulling it by re-wording this and including more education about post-

secondary choices for our students. We re-worded this goal. 

• After reviewing these goals…we made a motion to vote in favor for these goals. It was 

seconded. We voted and all agreed that these would be our goals moving forward. 

Returning Face to Face 

• We will be sitting together in the next 4-5 weeks to discuss this process and protocols 

that will be included in this return. We want this committee to be this SDMC group, 

Rumbo, nurse, Rivera, Moultry, Brown, Mallet, Murphy 

• We talked about other times that we would need to meet….. 

• We decided on a date and time Wednesday at 11 am will be our first meeting. Dr. Landa 

will send out the invites for this. 

Q and A 

• Oliver will make the TEAMS group so we can all upload documents onto this 

arena…easy to find for the year. 

• We meet 4 times a year…..but now our focus is re-opening school in October and 

planning that out 


